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Dear Praying Friends,  
 It has been nearly two months since we saw 
many of you on our whirlwind Home Ministry this 
summer.  Now that we are finally settled in to a 
Fall routine, we would like to report to you about 
our summer and briefly update you on the 
ministries here. 
 

HOME MINISTRY 
 Our schedule in the States always seems to fill 
up so quickly.  Although we are only there for two 
months, we often are cram a lot of activities into 
these few weeks. Here are some of the highlights:   
 
* Churches: We were able to visit most (but not all) 
of our supporting churches.  At some we shared 
during the worship service, while at others we 
spoke to the adult Sunday School class, met with 
the mission committee or hung out at a “meet-n-
greet” for those who were interested.  We are 
thankful for the opportunity to share about the work 
at Oasis Church and Kansai Christian School, and 
were greatly encouraged by the support and 
prayers we receive from these wonderful churches. 
 

 
Speaking at one of our supporting churches 

 
* Family: We were able to make short trips to 
Portland, OR and Spokane, WA to see Michael’s 
family, but most of our time was spent near Chris’ 
parents.  We actually stayed in guest housing at 
the retirement center where they are residing, so 
we were able to see her folks almost every day.  A 
highlight was celebrating her mother’s 85th birthday 

with a big birthday cake for all of the residents on 
their floor. 
 
* Fun: In the midst of the busy-ness of home 
ministry, we always try to find time to do some 
things that we can’t do in Japan.  This summer we 
visited Disneyland (paid for by some very dear 
friends) and saw the Dead Sea Scrolls at the 
California Science Center. We also passed through 
Crater Lake National Park in Oregon, spent a day 
in San Francisco, and Michael ran in two 5k races 
(including one with Luke on Father’s Day).   
 

 
Enjoying the beauty of Crater Lake 

 
* Food: Eating is always a lot of fun when we are at 
home as it allows us to get foods that are either 
expensive or hard to find (or both) here in Japan.  
Some of our favorite restaurants that we tried for 
the first time were; Pieology Pizzeria, Five Guys 
Burgers and Fries, the Kogi Korean BBQ food truck 
and Wahoo’s fish tacos.  Mmmm! 
 
* Spiritual Renewal: While in America, we often 
look for opportunities for spiritual growth and 
renewal.  JEMS’ Mount Hermon Family Camp is 
always one such place.  This year we were 
especially blessed to meet many of the new JEMS 
missionaries to Japan.  We had a wonderful time 
of fellowship and prayer with this new group of 
friends.  Besides, Mount Hermon, we were also 
able to attend the Jesus Culture Conference (great 



 

The Masons 849-3 Tsuji-machi, Ikoma City, Nara 630-0212  JAPAN (0743) 75-0770 

e-mail: themasons@masonsinjapan.com     homepage: http://www.masonsinjapan.com 

worship!), and Willow Creek’s Global Leadership 
Summit (thank you Cerritos Baptist Church!) 
 

 
The JEMS Japan missionaries at Mount Hermon 

 
 We are always thankful for the opportunity to visit 
the States.  It would be nice if there was a little 
more time for rest, but just a change of pace from 
life in Japan is a big blessing.  It is also nice to 
reconnect with many old friends.  Thank you to 
everyone who made the effort to see us while we 
were home. 
 

KANSAI CHRISTIAN SCHOOL 
 After returning from our summer in the States, 
Chris had less than a week to prepare lessons and 
set up her classroom before the first day of school. 
She was nervous about her new responsibility as 
the full-time 1st/2nd grade teacher, but now that she 
has two months experience under her belt, she 
(and the students) are adjusting well.  All of this 
year’s 1st graders come from Japanese-speaking 
families, so simple English is still a struggle for 
many of them. This means that Chris is not only 
teaching the regular subjects, but is having to do it 
in an ESL environment. This is a big challenge, but 
Chris loves her students and enjoys spending time 
with them each day.  PLEASE PRAY for God’s 
strength, wisdom, patience and love as she 
teaches her students each day.  May the Lord use 
her both to both teach their minds and to nurture 
their hearts. 
 
 With the start of the new school year, Luke is 
now a high school student. He seems to be 
adjusting well to the more demanding work load 
and is enjoying his involvement in student 
government, the yearbook staff and the worship 
team.  PLEASE PRAY for much academic and 
spiritual growth for Luke this year.  
 

 Michael is returning for another year as all-
school chaplain.  His theme for this year is “Not of 
this World: Following Jesus in a World that 
Doesn’t.”  There is a good group of high schoolers 
this year who really seem eager to follow the Lord.  
PLEASE PRAY that Michael’s messages would 
encourage them to go deeper in their relationship 
with Jesus.   

 
Chris with her 1st/2nd grade students 

 
OASIS CHURCH 

 Oasis Church seemed to do well this summer 
while we were away.  Different people in the 
church stepped up and covered for us in the areas 
of teaching and leading worship.  While the people 
said they were happy that we are back (that’s nice!), 
we are encouraged by the growth in confidence 
and in their willingness to serve that happened in 
our absence.  PLEASE PRAY that the church 
would use this summer’s experiences as a 
stepping-stone for further growth.  PLEASE ALSO 
PRAY for the time we spend together each Sunday 
morning studying of 1 Corinthians.  May the Lord 
use this wonderful book to teach, equip, and lead 
us to become the people He wants us to be. 
 
 Well, that’s all for now. Once again, thank you for 
all of your prayers and support on our behalf.  We 
are truly grateful for your partnership with us as we 
serve the Kingdom here in Japan.   
 
 As we look ahead to the holiday seasons, may 
the Lord bless you beyond what you can imagine. 
 
In Jesus, 

 
Michael & Chris Mason 



My Personal Response for Michael and Chris Mason 

Japan Career Missionaries  

 Please consider me as your regular prayer partner 
 I would like to make a gift preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason by a monthly offering of 

$______ , starting _______(month) ______(year) 
(Please see the choice below if you prefer Electronic Transfer) 

 This is a one-time gift of $ ___________ preferenced* for Michael and Chris Mason’s support needs 
 No thanks, please remove me from your mailing list 
 

NAME__________________________________    
 
ADDRESS______________________________CITY____________________STATE____ZIP_____ 
 
PHONE:_____________________ EMAIL:_______________________ HOME 
CHURCH:______________________ 
 
Please make check payable to “JEMS”, 948 E. 2nd St., Los Angeles, CA  90012 (please leave the memo line 
blank).  *While a donor may express a preference for a gift, IRS regulations state that tax-deductible gifts must be under control 
of the non-profit organization.  Please contact JEMS if you have questions. 

 
 

 

JEMS will mail you written 
confirmation upon completion of 
your EFT application.   
 
Please return the provided form 
with a voided blank check from 
your checking account.  Your 
donation will be withdrawn on the 
1st or 15th of each month.  JEMS 
will mail an “Annual Tax 
Deductible Statement” at the 
beginning of each year.  JEMS 
will continue to withdraw your 
donation electronically for the 
specified number of months or 
until you give written 
notification that you wish to 
change or cancel your EFT 
enrollment.  Written notification 
two months prior to closing your 
checking account or changing 
banks is requested to avoid any 
unnecessary confusion and 
charges from our bank. 
 
 

 
 

 

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) Authorization Form 

 
1. Monthly Donation: [ ] $200   [ ] $100   [ ] $50   [ ] $ _________ 
             [ ] Until further notice 
             [ ] For  ______ months 
 
2. Start Month: __________ on the [ ]  1st or [ ] 15th  (mark) 
 
3. I hereby authorize my bank to pay JEMS the amount listed above on the 

1st or 15th of each month as specified above. 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
Signature (required for EFT payments)                              date 

 
4. Please return this form in the enclosed envelope along with a “voided” 

check from the bank account to be used for EFT withdrawal 
 

 
 SAVE A TREE GROUP 

Please send to JEMS in the enclosed envelope 
 
Please send me the Mason’s prayer letter through email.                 
 
Name(s):_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: (please print)______________________________________________ 
Date: _________________ 

 


